  

           Alumni Varsity C Planning Committee Minutes
                

             September 6, 2011 Meeting
1. Meeting called to order by acting chairman Brett Doughty as Jack Denson was unable to attend.  Meeting began at 7:02 PM with Elizabeth and Paul Klopfer, Jeff Jenkins, Charlie Howard, Fred Dafler, Dawn Stewart and Ed Kent present along with Brett.

2. Minutes for the August meeting were approved as written after a motion by Brett and second by Elizabeth.  The following financial report was accepted as shown after a motion to do so by Fred and second by Elizabeth.
3. FINANCIAL REPORT(Information submitted by Paul Miller and compiled by Brett Doughty)                                                                 Opening balance 5-1-11                                                                                                                 $ 11,490.27                                                    Income:                         Private gifts                  May to August 

         62.24                                                                                   Total with April  income





              $ 11,552.51

                         Expenses
  
    
                                                                                     0.00                                                                                                                                                                                            Ending balance(8-31-11)                                                                                                                $ 11,552.51                                                 The ending balance on August 31, 2010 was $ 4,954.10
4. ATHLETICS  REPORT by Dawn—New turf and the new track are now complete down to the striping on the track.  The long jump pit and pole vault box have been installed on the north end of the field. Eased curves on the south end portion of the track have been completed.  When funding becomes available, lights, a new scoreboard and a new entry to the field/stadium will be done.  There are several new hires in the athletic department.  Included are Chris Lindeke(sports information director), Greg Kline(men’s golf), Kunle Lawson(track coach), Danielle Stanforth(events and facilities coordinator) and Lindsay Reynolds(previously and currently women’s basketball assistant and newly named women’s golf coach).  Sharon Scales will leave her position in the athletic office on Friday, September 8.  As many of you have probably noticed, many changes have been made to the website.  These changes occurred before Chris(new SID) came on board.  Continuing changes will happen for the athletics site as time permits.  The basic information is on the site and has to do for now.  The cable cross over machine purchased by AVC for $ 4,413 is now set for use in the weight room.  A very impressive piece of equipment.   
5. NEW BUSINESS—The first 50-50 raffle will be conducted at the home game with Wilmington on September 17.  A campus tailgate event will be held prior to the game.  Start time is 11:30 AM.  Jack, Ed Kent and Jeff are set to sell tickets with some possible student-athlete assistants.  Come on out to the event and eat and enjoy and perhaps win some bucks by purchasing 50-50 tickets.  Five dollars for an arm length of tickets.  The SENIOR SENDOFF EVENT is being planned for mid-April, 2012.  Various provisions for food were discussed with Parkhurst first in line to consult.  Perhaps AVC members can pitch in to prepare and to serve our graduating senior student-athletes.  There are somewhere in the neighborhood of 50 to 60 seniors expected as an estimate.  Dawn and Brett have researched the purchase of portfolios for each graduate with some insignia of Capital included.  Prices range from $ 20 to 60 per portfolio.  A cost guesstimate ranges from $ 1500 to $ 4500.  Anyone have any suggestions?  Dawn is continuing to check on cost.                                                       
6. ITEMS FOR THE GOOD OF THE CAUSE—The date for the Hall of Fame awards is February 4, 2012.  Award winners for 2011 are to be recognized at that time.                                                                                                                                                                                        A lengthy discussion concerning the Berea Boots Award consumed the last 20 to 30 minutes of the meeting.  About all that came out of it is a consensus that the criteria for nominees and selection of the winner (a male or a female student-athlete) needs some study.  All members are encouraged to submit ideas at subsequent meetings.  There are some possibilities among current team members eligible for the award.  A question arose as to the level of achievement of these athletes.  Study, discussion and possible revisions are in order.                                                                               

7. Adjournment at 7:57 PM.  AVC planning committee will next meet on October 4 at 7:00 PM in the Cap Center.  Hope to CU there.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Minutes written by Jeff and distributed with help from Stephanie.

